
SECONDARY NEWS 
 
 
 
 

 A half-termly Newsletter from the Secondary Department at Marjory Kinnon School 

SUMMER 1 2018 

  

LS1 

This term LS1 have enjoyed looking at the story of The Secret Garden, a book written in 1918 by 

Francis Hodgson Burnett. They have used their skills of prediction, researching as well as writing 

in the first person for diary entries and descriptions. They have really enjoyed looking at the 

different media of film, book and the play to gain an understanding of the characters. Here they 

are acting out the script between two of the characters trying to do a Yorkshire accent!  

 

LS2 

In Maths this term, we have been looking at geometry and have covered a range of topics from 

2D and 3D shapes to angles and measuring.  The children have been really challenged and have 

been learning about the names and properties of many different shapes and using their number 

skills to find the missing angles on triangles, quadrilaterals and on a line.  We are finishing off our 

geometry topic by looking at the shape used in Kandinsky’s paintings and using his style to create 

our own pictures incorporating all the knowledge we have learnt. 



LS3 

During our assembly, we performed the story 'Anancy 

and Mr Dry-Bone'. We have been learning this book in 

English and have taken part in some great group 

reading.  For our performance we decided to use our art 

skills and create our own props for the show as well, which 

required teamwork. During the assembly we were able to 

read our lines in order and speak with loud voices for everyone to hear. LS3 did a great job and 

enjoyed the challenge of speaking in front of an audience. 

     LS4 

In Life Skills, LS4 have been focusing on the topic of ‘Going Shopping.’ In class we set up a mock 

supermarket and all the children had the chance to be both the customer and the cashier. As the 

customers, the children picked out some items and gave them to the cashier. The cashier had to 

then scan them and tell the customer the price. We love using real life scenarios like these to 

develop the children’s life skills. 

LS5 

LS5 had a trip to college last week, this what we learnt… 

Media: you can learn how to do posters and it looks cool. 

Catering: you can cook for other people. 

Engineering: you can repair cars and learn about aeroplanes. 

Hair and beauty: you can cut hair and do French plait or normal plait.  

Child care: you can learn how to look after a baby make bottles and change nappies. 

Horticulture: you can learn about gardening. 

Sports: you can play football and learn other sports. 

Canteen: here you can buy lots of different food. 

By Tarleah  
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LS6 

This term, LS6 been learning about clocks. We learnt about o’clock, half past, quarter past and 

quarter two. We had lots of group activities to explore how clocks work and to tell the time. We 

also made our own paper clocks and had lots of fun learning different times on the clocks. 

                                                    US1 

Pupils in US1 have been studying the use of 

technology in the home and in the community.  

They have been enthusiastic to share their 

experiences of using mobile phones, microwaves 

ovens and computer printers. The course is a unit 

for Personal and Social Development 

accreditation. 

 

 

 US5                                                                   

We have been 

learning about 

sports and how to 

keep our bodies 

healthy, taking part 

in daily exercises 

and talking about 

what we eat and what is a healthy diet.  

We all know that to stay healthy we need to eat healthy, sleep well and do plenty of exercise. 

Do you know the other name for football boots? 

In what sport would you use a shuttlecock? 



US6 

This term US6 have been learning about 

relationships.  

They have covered a range of topics from 

pregnancy to commitment to consent.  

During their PSHCE lessons, they have learnt about safe relationships and the law and what 

happens during puberty. For the latter, the class could identify many different bodily changes on a 

male and female diagram.  

Art in Lower Secondary 

During Summer 1, students have been learning about the work of Piet Mondrian. Students learnt 

about his use of line, colour and space and how he tried to create the perfect balance in his work. 

 

To create their own 3D Mondrian inspired sculptures students measured and cut a number of 

different squares and rectangles on thick card and then cut painted them in the three primary 

colours. Students then used ice cream sticks and painted them black to create their lines. To 

construct the sculpture students used small blocks of balsa wood to make different levels in their 

work. Students experimented with space, line and colour by arranging their rectangles in different 

arrangements. When the right balance was achieved students glued it all into position with PVA 

glue. Have a look below at these modern art masterpieces!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 



 

 

Art in Upper Secondary 

Students in Upper Secondary have been incorporating literacy into their drawing activities by 

using the book “Rhymes with Drawing” by Adam Wallace.  

The programme takes students on a small adventure using rhyming words as their prompt for 

drawing an animal. Students are encouraged to guess the rhyming words to progress to the next 

part of the drawing.  

Students make their drawings their own by trying out different expressions on their animals by 

altering their facial features like the eyebrows and their mouth.  

Check out these fantastic drawings of a “Ping Pong Playing Alien Giraffe”! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 



 

PE 

Lower Secondary have been focusing on agility 

this term using the create wheel development 

cards to challenge themselves during PE lessons. 

Pupils had the opportunity to explain the definition 

of what agility is and what sport involves agility. 

The pupils also had the chance to move in different 

directions with speed when participating in lessons in order to gain more understanding of agility.  

Upper Secondary have been taking part in different activities that involve athletics to prepare 

them for Sports Day. The pupils had the chance to develop their skills when taking part in Long 

Jump, Javelin and Running.  

 

 Food 

Technology 

In Food Technology, 

the children have 

been looking at a 

variety of dishes. 

Lower Secondary 

have been looking 

at the theme of 

‘Make it, Bake it’ 

and have been 

making dishes that 

can be baked in the 

oven. They have 

made Vegetable Pasta Bake, Scones, Puff Pastry Vegetable Tart and Mince Pies. 

Upper Secondary have been making a variety of dishes and have included Cheese, Spinach & 

Herb Muffins, Vegetable Samosas and Turkey Burgers. 

 

 

 



     Music 

LS1 and LS6 have been learning about Rounds and Canons in music.  They have composed 

their own round and then used GarageBand to record it and construct a 4-part round.  Pupils 

have also added a drum track and bass track and then mixed their final project. 

 

LS2, LS3 and LS4 have been learning about Dance Music.  They have used GarageBand to 

produce a new Dance track using elements from a well-known track as inspiration.  Pupils have 

composed and recorded different riffs, a bass part and programmed a drum beat, which have 

then been edited.  Pupils have also imported audio samples and edited them to create a new 

sample.  These different parts have then all been arranged and mixed to produce a final track. 

 

LS5 and US5 have studied minimalism.  They have found out about the origins of the music and 

the thinking behind it.  Following this, they analysed some of Steve Reich’s music and used this 

as model to compose their own minimalist music using rhythmic displacement and additive 

techniques.  There were then programmed into GarageBand. 

US4 and US6 have been writing their leavers rap.  Pupils have found out about the main 

characteristics of rap music and its origins, listening to different styles and artists.  They have then 

reflected on their time at MKS and written lyrics about different memories and experiences 

they’ve had.  These have then been recorded and used to produce an original rap track 

incorporating some of the main features of the genre. 

US1 are completing a Music Appraisal unit.  This has comprised of analysing a range of music 

from different genres and identifying the musical features and elements used in each 

example.  This has included use of tempo, dynamics, texture, timbre, structure and general 

features of the genre. 

 

 

 



PUPIL VOICE  

This is a section where the pupils can give their opinion on different subjects.  This half 

term they have written about the new school. 

 

Cailean – LS2 

The things I like about the new school are the corridors, the classrooms, the playground 

and the dining hall.  I like the new playground because it is much safer than the old one.  

Also, the football cage is much bigger and Primary can now play football with Secondary 

pupils.  The boys’ toilets are cleaner than the old ones.  It is a great school for everyone. 

 

Kyle Roberts – US1 

I really like the new school.  It is a lot better than the old one.  It’s very big so there are 

lots of new rules.   I like it because there are fewer pupils here than in a mainstream 

school.  I really like the new THRIVE room, it is very colourful.  I have been making and 

painting a car with Miss Tomkins.  I have nearly finished it. 

 

Arshdeep Singh – US6 

 I like my new school because I enjoy looking at the door.  I like the new playground 

where I talk to my friends.  I will miss my school when I go to college.  In college I’m going 

to learn new things and meet new people.  I learn how to do maths in my school and I will 

do maths in college.   

 

 



Chardonnay Sangha     -  US6 

The new school is massive and I like many things about it.  I like the classrooms and the 

toilets, the dinner hall and the food tech room.  I also like the playground with the swings 

and the trampoline and the football cage.  I like the shade in the garden in the 

playground. 

Key Dates 

 

¶ School closed for Half Term 28th May – 1st June 

¶ Pupils return to school Monday 4th June 

¶ Friday 29th June at 2pm – Year 11 Leavers’ Assembly 

¶ Parents’ Evening and Summer Fayre – Thursday 12th July 

¶ Secondary Summer Performance Wednesday 18th July at 1:30pm 

¶ End of term Fri 20th July, pupils finish at 1pm 

 

 

 


